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STATE OF NEW YORK PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
January 7th  2002
Honorable Janet H. Deixler
Secretary
New York State Public Service Commission
Three Empire State Plaza
Albany, NY 12223-1350

------------------------------------------------------x
Proceeding on Motion of the Commission
to Consider Cost Recovery by Verizon and
to Investigate the Future Regulatory Framework
------------------------------------------------------

Re: Case 00-C-1945 

COMPLAINT

REQUEST FOR AN INVESTIGATION INTO THE CONDITION AND EXPENSES OF THE VERIZON NEW YORK PHONE AND DATA NETWORKS, THE EXISTING AND PROPOSED STAFF CUTS, AND THE PRICE OF  LOCAL PHONE SERVICES.

TELETRUTH ENDORSES THE COMMUNICATIONS WORKERS OF AMERICA PETITION FOR REHEARING  (August 29, 2002)

Bruce Kushnick,

Chairman, TeleTruth
Executive Director, New Networks Institute

826 Broadway, Suite 900

New York, New York 10003

212-777-5418

http://www.teletruth.org
http://www.newnetworks.com
January 7th, 2002

REQUEST FOR AN INVESTIGATION INTO THE CONDITION AND EXPENSES OF THE VERIZON NEW YORK PHONE AND DATA NETWORKS, THE EXISTING AND PROPOSED STAFF CUTS, AND THE PRICE OF  LOCAL PHONE SERVICES.

Teletruth  is calling for an investigation because: 


1) The proposed  Verizon staff cuts and the cuts in new construction will harm New York’s security, the economy, including the delivery of broadband, as well as the customer’s ability to receive services at fair and reasonable prices. 

2) Under the current deregulation plan, Verizon’s profits are no longer fair and reasonable, and the current and additional cuts in staff and construction should mean cheaper phone prices. 

3) Verizon has continually mislead the commission and the public about its broadband plans, including its 1991 plans to rewire the state with fiber-to-the home.  

4) Customers are getting worse service today because of the already existing cuts and decreases in  the copper network upgrades.

5) Teletruth has filed a complaint with  the Attorney General’s offices and PSC concerning the fact that the cost of service has been  based on ‘missing’ equipment ---“vaporware” which inflated rates

6) How dare the New York Commission even consider allowing these cuts in employees and new construction, while the top Verizon Executives are giving themselves massive billion dollar stock incentives and continued bonuses,  while Verizon’s overall profits are up from these staff and construction cuts, but they are spending most of these profits, not in New York, but on losses  in overseas investments. Meanwhile, the commission granted Verizon increases in phone rates --- Every bill went up to pay for these non-New York expenses. The PSC has not bothered to simply take out a Verizon annual or quarterly report to get the facts. 

Teletruth backs the Communications Workers of America’s Petition for a Rehearing of the Verizon Incentive Plan, and agrees that these staff cuts and construction cuts should be blocked. To read their petition http://newnetworks.com/cwareportaugust2002.htm
Teletruth also calls for an investigation into these issues because of the harm to the Public Interest.

The rest of this Complaint which discusses these issues consists of testimony made to the New York City Council’s on December 10th, 2002. It is attached. The presentation can be found at: http://www.newnetworks.com/NYCspeechfin.htm
Bruce Kushnick,  Teletruth

